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GARY HOLMES
LOCAL 933
PRESIDENT

Greetings Brothers and Sisters,

This being the first quarterly 
issue of the year I’d like to say 
welcome to 2021!  Needless to 
say, the year hasn’t started off 
much better than last year.  We 

are still wearing a mask and in the middle of the pandemic.  In a letter 
received from UAW International President Rory Gamble, he made 
the recommendation that local meetings and events be postponed until 
after April 15th, 2021, and to continue to follow the CDC, federal, state 
and county guidelines as they change.  With that being said, we have 
cancelled the Annual Civil and Human Rights Celebration in February 

and the March Membership Meeting.  Moving forward throughout the year we still have the UAW 
Region 2B Online Academy, which is going on now, with other events tentatively scheduled for later 
this year.  Remember to watch the Union Bulletin Boards and the UAW Local 933 Website for further 
information as it becomes available.

I want to thank our Community Service Committee, Executive Board and Local 933 Retirees for 
working with Community Caring and Sharing and the Wayne Township FD in the month of December 
to help families in need during the Holiday season.  Thank you, Local 933 Membership, for supporting 
these efforts as we continue to be a staple in the community.

At our last Membership meeting we approved purchasing two large monitors for the large hall.  The 
Education committee purchased one and the Local purchased one.  We bought them on sale for $1299.00 
each.  The 82” monitors are going to be a great asset to the local as we change with the times of having 
virtual meetings, in-house education classes, event activities, etc.  They will be equipped with internet 
access and a cable network.  Local 933 will host UAW Region 2B Advisory Council Meetings in June 
contingent upon the state and county guidelines at that time.  I am still waiting on more specifics from 
the Region.

Unfortunately, we had to replace a furnace in one of our rental suites because of a bad heat exchanger. 
Unforeseen things do happen but we’ve still managed to continue making improvements here at the 
local union hall.  With lots of work still left to do, we are looking for volunteers to help in remodeling 
the kitchen in the Shelter House.  If interested in helping out, whenever you can, please contact the 
President’s Office.

I would like to welcome David Ortel (ATI) as he is now one of our editors here at the Local replacing 
Brian Bourff.  David is working with Jeff Jones (RR), our other editor who has been providing us a great 
service for many years now.  A special thank you to Brian for all of his hard work and talents that he 
provided on the “ROCKET”, Local 933’s Union Newsletter and other editorial duties.  If you prefer to 
receive a hard copy of the Union newsletter by mail, which is issued every quarter, please contact the 
President’s office to be put on the mailing list.

As a reminder, if you have a change of postal mail address or email address, please contact the President’s 
Office at the UAW Local 933 Union Hall.

In Solidarity,

Gary Holmes
President, UAW Local 933
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Thanks to Scott Gascho
 Dept: 0593, Victory Building
 for the photos

Farewell Plant 5



They say all good things come to 
an end and for Plant 5 Rolls-Royce 
that is the case.  Plant 5 was erected 
in 1942 as General Motors/Allison 
Engine and led a war time effort to 

manufacture thousands of V1710 aircraft engines.  There was not much 
steel available at the time so prefabricated thunderbird pillars were installed 
to support the wooden roof framing.  Two million square feet of building 
was put up in less than four months.  At the time, machinists were in short 
supply, so processes had to be simplified to allow workers to deliver quality 

components quickly.  Between the Speedway and Maywood Plants General Motors hired 20,000 workers. Of 
those 20,000 workers, 30% were women who contributed greatly to the war campaign.

I watched with sorrow as the excavators tore into the front lobby of Plant 5.  If those walls could talk, they 
would unveil great stories of success.  They would tell of generational efforts to support our military.  The walls 
and floors that were saturated with the blood, sweat and tears of workers and in some cases families, who have 
shaped, built and created its legacy.

Today we usher out 79 years of history, as Plant 5 is demolished.  We begin to write the next chapter with the 
$400 million dollar renovation investment in two manufacturing areas and one assembly area.  As Project Condor 
nears completion, we can now set our sights on future investment in our test facilities.  There is a future Advance 
One Engine in development along with new technologies being developed in Liberty Works.

Our great Union had a big hand in all of this: Union workers together in solidarity since September 17, 1941.  
The UAW-CIO International representee John Bartee and 20 others became charter members of Local 933 at that 
time.  On October 12, 1941, temporary officers were elected.  By early 1943, the UAW had enough signatures for 
an NLRB election in April.  This year, 2021, marks the 80th Anniversary of our UAW Local 933.

So, as we say goodbye to Plant 5, we look forward to new beginnings in refurbished facilities and a future 
legacy we can all be a part of building.  Thank you UAW Local 933 for being here with us and supporting our 
workers through it all.

Union Strong,
John Snow
Bargaining Chairman
Local 933/Rolls-Royce Unit

JOHN SNOW
LOCAL 933/RR

CHAIRMAN

Farewell Plant 5
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GEORGE
FREEMAN III
LOCAL 933/ATI

CHAIRMAN

The National Labor Relations 
Board (NLRB) is a New Deal agency 
established by Congress to implement 
and enforce the National Labor 
Relations Act (NLRA).  The NLRA 
is the law giving most private sector 
workers the right to join and take 
action—whether through forming 

a formal union or not—to improve their pay, benefits, and working conditions.  
These rights are more relevant now than ever, as demonstrated by the recent wave 
of strikes and job actions by health care workers and workers at Amazon, Instacart, 
Whole Foods, Trader Joe’s, and other companies. {Lynn Rhinehart}

On January 20, 2021, the swearing-in of our 46th President, Joseph Biden, sent 
chills throughout the entire labor movement and hope that many valued initiatives 
lost under the previous administration would soon be restored.  The NLRB has 

been turned upside down and has become more pro-employer than pro-labor over the last few years due to union-busting 
Council appointments that resided over the agency.

The NLRB endured a number of challenges throughout the previous administration and a Republican-majority that was 
not typically union-friendly.

•	 The Board ruled against a group of Walmart workers that took to the streets in a five-day strike, ruling that their 
action was not protected by labor law.

•	 The Board ruled that employers may discipline workers just for mentioning a union drive to a colleague during 
working hours.

•	 The Board challenged an Oregon law that prohibits an employer from discharging, disciplining, penalizing, or 
threatening actions for not attending meetings in which religion or political views will be communicated.  The Board cited 
the employer’s First Amendment rights captive audience speech.

•	 In July, 2020, the Board ruled that union representatives could be properly discharged for making offensive comments 
while engaged in protective union activity such as grievance-handling.  This action alone prompted UAW to issue guidance 
and awareness that the NLRB is no longer labor-friendly.

•	 August, 2020 guidance clearly states that an employer during the pandemic is not obligated to engage in mid-term 
bargaining regarding COVID leave, nor provide hazard pay.  Expression of one’s COVID-19 safety does not rise to the level 
of protected concerted activity.

However, the union has an opportunity to shine and make headway for new gains; we are putting the employers on notice 
that we are sick and tired of being sick and tired.

The labor movement needs a permanent fix, not something that will come and go depending on who is in office.  As 
Robert Verbruggen, writer for the National Law Review states, “Congress should not have turned this much discretion to 
an unelected board.  And it is never too late for it to discuss how to handle these issues, reach a compromise, and write the 
rules into law!”

As such, I am an admirer of the Protecting the Rights to Organize (PRO) Act.  The PRO Act will strengthen the 1935 
National Labor Relations Act, which is long overdue.  The PRO Act is designed to address various issues with the current 
law and give the worker a fighting chance, and aid in protecting the workers who wish to organize.  Here are a few measures 
of the PRO Act:

•	 Ban Right-to-Work Laws
•	 Institute “stealth” card check
•	 Institute a monetary penalty for an employer’s unfair labor practices
•	 Ban employers from permanently replacing strikers
•	 Allow secondary boycotts
It is well-recognized that these are bold initiatives and the Act will likely not fix all of the labor issues.  However, I would 

rather aim high and miss, versus aim low and hit.

Sources: AFL-CIO President Richard Trumka, The National Law Review

In Solidarity,
George Freeman III
Bargaining Chairman Local,933/ATI Unit
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“The mind once enlightened cannot again become dark.”
            -Thomas Paine

 
The National Labor Relations Act was passed in 1935 and thereafter Union Membership grew.  Also referred 

to as the “Wagner Act”, the NLRA is what gave Unions the right to organize and collectively bargain.  The 
National Labor Relations Act seeks to correct the “inequality of bargaining power” between employers and the 
Trade Unions by promoting collective bargaining between employees and employers.  Due to this vital legisla-
tion, Union participation increased from 10% in 1932 to 33.4% in 1945.

Once again, Union participation has fallen to 10.8% of America’s total workforce.  It is absolutely the time to, 
again, change the trajectory of Labor in America.  The education and engagement of our Membership and our 
communities is vital to the Labor movement and through education and activism we can accomplish what we 
have set out to obtain.  Union participation determines Union democracy.  Members can be active by attending 
meetings, joining committees and running for office.  It is your right as a UAW Member to have your voice 
heard.  Additionally, our Region 2B Online Academy is a way to build your knowledge at your fingertips.  I 
encourage all of you to participate in this program and to share what you learn with your coworkers and in your 
communities.

Please contact the Union Hall for more information.

In Solidarity,
Andy Davis
UAW Local 933
Education Committee
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Time stands for no one, is a saying 
that has been around for an exceedingly 
long time.  In short, that means some 
things are inevitable, such as birth, death, 
the sun rising in the morning and the 
passage of time.  It has been 11 months 

since we last conducted a meeting and so many things have occurred.  We 
are in one of the darkest periods we have ever had.  We are in the middle 
of a pandemic that has had devastating effects on all of us.  We have lost 
family members, friends and loved ones.  We are isolated and afraid of 
even going out in public. We have debates and disagreements as to social 
distancing; wearing masks and is there even a Covid-19 disaster.  We also 
witness an event that will forever stain our Capital.  I for one say, “when 

will it stop”.  We are bombarded with so much information, some true and some not so true.  I would like to offer 
a line of action that might help all of us out of the darkness.  Choose and cite only reliable, fact-checked sources.  
Do not share articles you have not read.  Actively reflect on how your own partisanship hurts your ability to see 
the full truth.  Engage in difficult sacred conversation with family members and loved ones.  Affirm the humanity 
of your family and friends while also drawing boundaries that protect you and your loved ones from their behavior 
and beliefs.  You can write letters to your members of Congress to ask them to denounce and hold accountable 
those who were involved in the Capital riot.

Thanks to our CAP Chairperson Robert Peterson for the following information.  The COVID-19 vaccine is now 
available to all Hoosiers, age 70 and older.  Here is what you will need to know:

•	 Schedule an appointment online using Firefox or Chrome web browser and visit ourshot.in.gov.  Follow 
the prompts and register.  It is easy to follow and I can proudly say that my wife and I have had our first shot and 
scheduled to get the second one in February.

•	 Can you schedule an appointment over the phone?  Yes, CALL 211 and speak to a representative who 
will make an appointment for you.  Call Center hours are 8 am to 8 pm daily.  A family member may also call to 
schedule for you.  We are all in this together.  Please talk to your family and friends and encourage those who are 
eligible to sign up for the vaccine.  I am confident that as we progress through the process, age restrictions will 
change.  I heard that the age would include age 65 soon so watch your local news and stay informed.

I would like to close out 2020 with a shout out for some of our members.  Our chapter participated with Caring 
and Sharing Community Center, 2830 S. Holt Rd. during the Christmas season.  Our chapter donated money as 
was our talents.  Steve Campbell and his wife (Wilma), John Reynolds and his wife (Beverly), Almarie Peterson, 
and Tony and 3 other folks, (senior moment, I forgot the other 3 people’s names), helped shop for needy families.  
We spent the morning at Kohl’s in Greenwood filling a list of needed items.  I want to thank them for their 
dedication in the middle of this pandemic.

Now we are in a new time, 2021 and hope is a light at the end of the tunnel.  I predict that we may have a meeting 
as early as April and I know we all miss seeing each other.  I speak for Gene Keller and others including myself 
on how much we miss those home cooked luncheons and deviled eggs.

Our chapter is in good shape financially and we will weather this dark period.  We have lost a lot of members 
and friends.  Please take a moment now and pause.  Say a prayer for all that we get through this and we can all see 
that light at the end of the tunnel.  Remember time stands still for no one.

In Solidarity,
Ron Long, Chairman
Retiree Chapter Chairman, Local 933

RON LONG
RETIREE

CHAIRMAN
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The following is an excerpt from the currently unpublished book “History of Local 933”

During the fall of 1949, the Local Union 
membership decided that we should build a home 
of our own for our offices and a meeting place.  We 
previously had our Local Offices in the K. of P. 
Building at the corner of Pennsylvania Street and 
Massachusetts Avenue, where we had been located 
since we organized.

In the early days we rented the UAW Local 226 
Hall located on the southeast corner of Senate Avenue 
and Maryland Street for our meetings.  The Robert 

Hall Clothing Company took over this building, so we started renting the VFW Hall located on 
the northeast corner of Ohio Street and Delaware for the holding of our membership meetings.  
We used our two-room office building at 1010 Main Street, Speedway, Indiana for meeting of 
Committeemen and Alternates, or for meetings of small groups of our members.  All this renting of 
office space and meeting hall did not seem practical to the membership so they voted to build our 
own hall.

Walter E. Newman was contacted to construct the Local 933 Hall, blueprints were drawn up and 
a bid of $14,750.00 was presented to the membership as the building cost.  The membership then 
authorized the building of the Union Hall.  At that time our treasury was very low ($5,631.40), 
so the membership voted to assess each member the sum of Three Dollars ($3.00) to help pay for 
the building.  The building was started in November, 1949, and was finished in March, 1950, after 
some changes had been made.  When the building was finished, it had cost us $16,617.40.  This 
new building was an addition to the small building that we owned at 1010 Main St., Speedway, 
and became our present home.  The painting of this 
building was performed by a group of volunteer 
members who donated their time.  By March 31, 
1950, we had a new home for the Local Union and a 
total of $5,503.58 in the treasury.  This building was 
constructed with concrete footings the roof was made 
of concrete with precast concrete beams, capable of 
passing building codes for the support of a second 
story.  We were looking ahead to the time we might 
need additional room.  If additional room became 
necessary, we could move the offices upstairs, leaving 
a larger meeting hall on the main floor.
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COMBINED FUNDS REPORT

4th QUARTER (October, November, December 2020)

Beginning Balance	 $771,969.40
INCOME:

Dues/Regular (Private Sector)	 $527,463.34
Dues/Retired Workers @ 35%	 12,710.80
Dues/Retired Workers @ $1.00 or $2.00	 132.00
Area Retiree Councils 	 124.14
Initiation Fees/International 	 1.00
Initiation Fees/Local 	 19.00
Bank Errors (that increase account balance) 	 0.46
Donations/Other 	 6,970.00
Interest/Commercial Checking Account	 83.83
Interest/CD’s	 27.22
Interest/Savings Account	 14.63
Raffle Proceeds	 2,210.00
Rents/Building, Office, Property 	 11,105.58
Rents/Gyms and Recreation Halls 	 200.00
Rents/Refundable Deposits 	 100.00
Sales – Fundraising Items 	 948.00
Sales – Refreshments (Food & Drink) 	 682.00
Sales – Shirts 	 1,720.00
Soc & Rec Entry Fees (Sport Events, Etc.)	 2,830.00
Refund/Leasing-Cars, Buses, Etc. 	 2,500.00
Income Total	 $569,842.00

EXPENDITURES:
Wages (Officers)	 $31,707.68
Wages (Clerical)	 38,572.46
Wages (Maintenance and Security)	 9,780.00
Lost Time (Officers)	 4,716.41
Lost Time (Others)	 11,623.13
Weekly/Monthly Exp Allowance – Officers	 3,780.00
Weekly/Monthly Exp Allowance – Others	 1,560.00
Holiday/Clerical 	 2,686.72
Vacation/Clerical 	 8,243.86
Holiday/Maintenance & Security 	 640.00
Vacation/Maintenance & Security 	 2,240.00
Refund/Maintenance & Repair 	 727.61
Refund/Furniture & Equipment Purchase 	 3,207.56
FEDERAL Taxes	 10,991.46-
FICA Taxes	 7,164.00-
MECA Taxes	 1,675.47-
Local/County Taxes	 2,055.01-
Indiana State Taxes	 3,642.76-
Savings Account 	 650.00- 
Simple IRA/Employee Deduction  	 2,990.00-
Union Dues	 633.09-
United Way Deduction	 260.00-
Refund/Regular Dues 	 116.82
Refund/Rental Reception Hall	 350.00
Refund/Damage Deposit (Rental of Hall)	 650.00
Refund/Soc & Rec/ Trvl Co-Pay Trip Pre-Pmt	 76.00
Federal Income Taxes Forwarded	 10,991.46
FICA/Forwarded, Employee 	 8,839.47

State Income Taxes Forward	 3,613.50
County Income Taxes Forward	 1,987.36
Bank, Credit Union Deductions Forward 	 750.00
Charitable Contributions Forward 	 300.00
Retirement Savings Forward (Simple IRA)	 2,990.00
Union Dues Forward	 633.09
FICA/Employer Share	 8,839.47
Unemployment Taxes – Federal	 217.39
Unemployment Taxes – State 	 184.58
Dental/Hearing/Medical/Vision Insurance	 26,546.87
Disability/Sickness & Accident Insurance	 233.76
Group Life Insurance	 1,481.75
Medical Fee Reimbursements 	 12.56
Pension Allocation	 2,932.80
Retirement Savings (Simple IRA) Employer 	 1,647.32
Bank Charges-Service Fees, NSF, Etc.	 44.00
Bank Errors (that decrease account balance) 	 0.79
Insurance (Fire, Theft, General Liability) 	 4,708.66
Maintenance & Repairs	 10,431.59
Taxes/Real Estate-Property 	 9,881.70
Utilities (Building Ownership)	 6,165.43
Cartage & Freight Fees 	 1,057.57
Donations/Charities 	 14,360.02
Donations/Civic Grps: Firefighters, Police	 400.00
Flowers, Bibles, Cards, Donations in Lieu	 2,453.40
Furniture & Equipment-Leases & Rentals	 839.27
Insurance-Special Event Liability 	 153.30
Per Capita Taxes – International	 364,495.99
Per Capita Taxes – CAP Council 	 24,413.66
Per Capita Taxes – Retiree Councils 	 87.91
Per Capita Taxes – Retired Workers @ 65%	 104.00
Postage 	 2,467.69
Printing/Local Newsletter, Paper 	 4,207.92
Printing Costs/Pamphlets & Literature 	 104.05
Recognition/Service Awards 	 1,450.00
Refreshments/Coffee, Donuts, Food, Soft Drk 	 14.82
Registration/Conference/Tuition Fees 	 30.00
Resale Items – Fundraising Items 	 270.00
Resale Items – Refreshments 	 47.55
Service Fees/Sorting, Mailing 	 1,582.55
Soc & Rec Events/Parties, Dances, Other.	 448.00
Supplies-Office	 2,973.43
Technical & Support Fees 	 950.00
Telephone	 101.64
Expenditure Total	

$617,062.78
Total	

$724,748.62
October 2020 November 2020 December 2020

Beginning Balance: 
$771,969.40

Beginning Balance: 
$741,479.23

Beginning Balance: 
$755,619.34

Income:                    
$193,517.81

Income:                    
$187,532.79

Income:                    
$188,791.40

Expenditures:         
$224,007.98-

Expenditures:         
$173,392.68-

Expenditures:         
$219,662.12-

Difference:
$30,490.17-

Difference:
$14,140.11

Difference:
$ 30,870.72-

Balance:                 
$741,479.23

Balance:                 
$755,619.34

Balance:                                
$724,748.62

Beginning Balance	 $771,969.40
Income	 $569,842.00
Expenditures	 $617,062.78-
Difference	 $47,220.78-
Balance	 $724,748.62
Bank Balance/Comm. Account.	 $593,573.48
Certificate of Deposit	 49,510.61
Certificate of Deposit	 23,453.82
Money Market Savings Account	 58,210.71

TOTAL CASH ASSETS 	  $724,748.62
Respectfully submitted by, subject to audit:Scott Lawson, Financial Secretary-Treasurer UAW Local 933 

SCOTT
LAWSON
FINANCIAL
SECRETARY
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OCTOBER, 2020

Tim Berger (Mother) ..................................................Ret.
Everlene Brewer (Grandson) .....................................Ret.
Ella “Pepper” Clemons (Husband and Mother) .........Ret.
Greg Dixon (Mother) ............................................... 3594
Forester Hatfield ..................................................... Ret.
John Anthony Hines .............................................. Ret.*
Bryant Jackson (Mother) .......................................... 1336
Carrie Manion (Daughter) ........................................ 2202
James Mason (Mother) ..............................................Ret.
Carla Mitchell (Stepfather) ...................................... 0823
Dave Ogles (Mother) .................................................Ret.
Larry Pyke ............................................................... Ret.
Bob Redd (Spouse) ..................................................9F02
Lester Russell ........................................................ Ret.*
Matt Shelton (Brother) ............................................. 0590
Steve Sherfick .......................................................... Ret.
Kenny York (Granddaughter) .....................................Ret.

NOVEMBER, 2020

Marion Adkins III ................................................... Ret.
Randall Alexander (Spouse’s Mother) ..................... 0807
Sarah Boyd (Son) .......................................................Ret.
Dan Brock (Father) ....................................................Ret.
Don Brock (Father) ..................................................9F04
Scott Craft (Spouse’s Grandfather) .......................... 0587
Mitchell Crickmore (Mother) .................................. 0561
Phil Doyle ................................................................ 1415
David Eaker (Mother) ..............................................9F06
Paul “Woody” Friend, Jr. ......................................... 1343
Malcolm Glover (Sister) .......................................... 0547
Mike Krugler .......................................................... 0409
Terry Mann (Spouse’s Father) ................................. 0535
Wade Mull (Spouse’s Mother) ................................. 2201
Tony Olive (Son) ...................................................... 2201
Ray Rippy (Spouse) ...................................................Ret.
Sam Schuch (Spouse’s Mother) ............................... 0590
John Singleton (Stepfather) ...................................... 0591
Tashia Thomas (Father) ........................................... 1515
Lowell “Champ” Thomas, Sr. ................................ Ret.
Katie Thompson (Sister) .......................................... 0599
Carl Tyson .............................................................. Ret.*
Tim Walker (Spouse’s Father) ................................. 0531

Ron Weddle (Spouse’s Father) ................................. 0577
Harold Woods (Spouse) .............................................Ret.

DECEMBER, 2020

Mark Bullock (Mother) ............................................ 0531
Irma Collins (Daughter) .............................................Ret.
Michael Collins (Spouse’s Grandparent) ................. 0330
Kevin Deck (Mother) .................................................Ret.
Mary Maize Deck .................................................... Ret.
William Deck (Mother) ..............................................Ret.
Frank Denton (Brother) ............................................ 0841
James Dugan (Spouse Father) .................................. 3594
Richard Garrett ...................................................... Ret.
Erica Gary (Stepfather) ............................................ 4561
Eric Gott (Father) ..................................................... 8312
Timothy Hamilton (Spouse’s Father ) ...................... 3594
Sherry Lynn Hart ................................................... 1354
Kevin Hoffman (Grandchild) ................................... 1228
Don Houk ................................................................. Ret.
James A. Keller ........................................................ Ret.
James Kendrick (Parent) .......................................... 5326
Sue Ann Lane (Son) ...................................................Ret.
David J. Lawrence .................................................. Ret.
Steve Leonard (Spouse’s Mother) ..............................Ret.
Robert Lone ............................................................. Ret.
Mike McClellan (Spouse) ..........................................Ret.
Jeff Morgan (Mother) ............................................... 0535
Wendi Morgan (Spouse’s Mother) ........................... 0823
Robert Nowling (Grandparent) ................................ 1348
Alan Petree ............................................................. 0535
Mike Salverson (Spouse’s Mother) .......................... 0592
Frank Sliva, Jr. (Father) ........................................... 0874
Frank Sliva, Sr. ........................................................ Ret.
Gary Smith (Sister) .................................................. 3470
Roger Woods ............................................................ Ret.

* DENOTES VETERAN

The Staff of The Rocket apologizes for any omissions or errors of 
deceased hourly members and their families’ memorials. 
Please remember to notify your Local 933 staff in the event of a loss 
of a family member. Rolls-Royce, Allison Transmission, ABM, Ryder 
Logistics, and Ford INHVC do not necessarily pass this information 
on to us. 
You may report your loss by calling (317) 247-6661.

IN MEMORIAM
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